

RAIMONDI COLLEGE

2 Robinson Road Hong Kong

Tel. (852) 2522 2159 Fax. (852) 2525 6725 http://www.ralmondi.edu.hk

Ref: RC/2223017

Date: 5 September 2022

Dear Parents/ Guardians and Raimondians,

The new school year has begun after a shortened summer vacation. I would like to express the warmest welcome to you all and wish you good health and a fruitful year ahead.

In spite of uncertainties of the pandemic, our students rose to the occasion and attained remarkable results in the 2022 Hong Kong Diploma of Secondary Education Examination (HKDSE). Around 84% of our graduates received local degree offers and over 98% are furthering their studies across disciplines.

We are dedicated to the provision of whole-person education and the nurturing of all-rounders. We envision students to excel academically as well as in various fields. The entire staff is well-equipped to deliver quality education and foster holistic growth while upholding the five core values of Catholic education and addressing our major concerns of the year:

- 1. To reinforce self-regulated learning in a blended approach for enhanced learning effectiveness
- 2. To nurture students to be responsible citizens and leaders through values education programmes and experiential learning

A safe and healthy campus is consequential to students' learning experiences. Our school has strengthened all necessary precautions and will continue to follow the guidelines of the Education Bureau. From 1 October 2022 onwards, students will be required to have received three doses of the COVID-19 vaccine to be able to participate in extra-curricular activities and other learning experiences. From 1 November 2022 onwards, whole-day face-to-face classes, whether whole school or at individual levels, will only be allowed if 90% of students have received three doses of vaccine. Under half-day face-to-face class arrangements, students are deprived of the varied learning opportunities which are pivotal to school life. I urge students and parents to consider the benefits of being vaccinated. For details, please refer to the circular from the Education Bureau, https://www.edb.gov.hk/attachment/en/sch-admin/admin/about-sch/diseases-prevention/edb_20220830_eng.pdf.

This year, we are celebrating the School's 65th anniversary. The following slogan encompasses our core values:

Rejoice in love and harmony Commit to perseverance in unity

> 六十五載齊耕耘, 堅毅團結**愛伴**行。

As we celebrate this important milestone, we hope that all Raimondians, past and present, can embrace and manifest these values in their endeavours.



RAIMONDI COLLEGE

2 Robinson Road

Hong Kong Tel. (852) 2522 2159 Fax. (852) 2525 6725 http://www.raimondi.edu.hk

I would also like to extend my sincere gratitude to the Raimondi Alumni Association Foundation, Raimondi Alumni Association and Parent-Teacher Association for their unfailing support as well as the provision of resources and learning opportunities towards holistic development.

While the pandemic continues to impact our lives, I trust that Raimondians will look to our school motto "In Constantia Fortitudo" and overcome any challenges that may lie ahead.

I wish you a fulfilling and enjoyable school year.

Yours sincerely,

Mr. Larry Yeung S. T.

Principal